
Key policies are available via the school website or on request from the school. 

 
 

Follow us on Social Media via the school website, Instagram and Facebook! 
Please follow, like and share our page!  @sacredheartwadhurst 
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MISSION IN ACTION AWARDS 
 
 
 
 
 

RECEPTION 

Kit LOVE:  For being such a helpful member of the class 

Meg 
LOVE:  For lovely manners and kindness to her friends 

Amadea 

YEAR 1 

Lucia  
LOVE:  For always being kind and considerate to everyone around them 

Meg 

Lorenzo  

GROW:  For always remembering to say ‘please’ and ‘thank you’ 
Blaise 

Kamila 

Poppy 

YEAR 2 
Emilia LOVE:  For being a kind friend 

Mary LOVE:  For always using beautiful manners 

YEAR 3 
Charlie LOVE:  For the kindness he ALWAYS shows others 

The Whole Class GROW:  For their fantastic class assembly this week! 

YEAR 4 
Iris LOVE:  For her positive attitude towards learning 

Harry LOVE:  For his impeccable manners 

YEAR 5 
Lorenzo 

LEARN & LOVE:  For writing a lovely "Just So Story" copying elements 
of Rudyard Kipling's style and for always being a loyal friend 

Alissia LOVE:  For always being polite and cheerful to others 

YEAR 6 

Winnie LOVE:  For always being a kind and helpful member of the class  

Rafferty LOVE:  For his beautiful manners 

Thomas 
LOVE:  For never forgetting to say 'thank you' and for always saying 
'good morning' so cheerfully 
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PE  

Fabian (Y5) For excellent breast stroke in swimming lessons 

Annemieke (Y3) For excellent goal saving in football 

MUSIC 

Emily (Y2) For her excellent percussion skills on the triangle in the KS1 Choir song  

Bella (Y6) 
For her determination, lovely manners and funky samba percussion in 
the Y6 harvest song 

Charlie (Y3)  
For his kindness, lovely manners and a big improvement in his 
percussion skills   

Louis (Y6) 
Award from Mrs Crowley:  For progress and attention to detail in his 
flute pieces 

CONGRATULATIONS: 

• Lorenzo (Y5) – Beacon Swimming Club 50m Breast Stroke GOLD and 100 Front Crawl BRONZE 
• Freddie (Y3) & Kit (R) – Munich Film Awards 2022 Award Winners – Best Short Film – presented to A Love 

Worth Fighting For, which Freddie and Kit both took part in 

• Amber (Y5) – 2nd in the Pony Club Winter Mounted Games Pairs competition.  It was Amber’s first games 
competition and they even won the ride and run race.  

• Ellen (Y1) – Gymnastics Tigers Badge 7 ‘CAT’ 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ISA LONDON SOUTH U11 5-a-side FOOTBALL TOURNAMENT @ Lingfield Friday 7th October 2022  
TEAM:  Jack, Harrison, Myles, Louis, Rafe, Lorenzo and Gus 
Sacred Heart played in Group 2 of two groups.  
RESULTS:   
Sacred Heart v Duke of Kent Won 2-0 
Sacred Heart v Rosemead Lost 0-2 
Sacred Heart v St Andrew’s Won 5-0 
Sacred Heart v Weston Green Won 1-0 
Sacred Heart v Faraday Won 3-0 
Sacred Heart v Oakfield Won 1-0 
Sacred Heart v Russell House Won 3-1 
Resulting in Sacred Heart being winners of 
Group 2 and taking us to the quarter final 
against St David’s which we won 2-1.  This took 
us into the semi-final.  In the semi-finals we lost 
to Lingfield 5-1.    
FINAL RESULT:   
Lingfield won the Tournament  
In the play offs for 3rd/4th after full time it was 1-1.  After 3 minutes of extra time it was still 1-1.  It then went 
down to penalties which, sadly, we lost.  
The top 4 teams from this tournament qualify for the National Tournament on Friday 17th March at St George’s 
Park.  Well done boys on qualifying. 
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U11/10 GIRLS HOCKEY v SKIPPERS HILL Wednesday 12th October 2022 
U11 TEAM:  Jenna, Bella, Emma, Amelie, Millie, Annabelle (capt) and Winnie  
RESULTS:  Lost 0-1, Drew 0-0 
Player of the Match 1:  Millie  
Player of the Match 2:  Amelie 
 
U10 TEAM:  Willow, Lily, Eloise, 
Alissia (capt), Coco, Sophia, 
Jenny, Emma and Millie 
RESULTS:  Won 4-2, Lost 2-0 
Player of the Match 1:  Coco  
Player of the Match 2:  Amber 
 
U11/10 BOYS FOOTBALL v 
THE MEAD Wednesday 12th October 
A TEAM:  Myles (capt), Jack, Fabian, Louis, Lorenzo, Gus and Harrison 
RESULTS:  Drew 2-2 
B TEAM:  Thomas (capt). Art (capt), Rafferty, Pip, Henry, Harry, Rafe and Edward 
RESULTS:  Won 3-0 and Won 3-2 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
U9/8 BOYS FOOTBALL v HILDEN OAK - Thursday 13th October  
TEAM 1:  Teddy, Tolly (capt), Liam, Matty, Evan, Barnaby and Joey    
RESULTS:  Won 8-4 
TEAM 2: Arthur C, Arthur W, Freddie, Marcus, Rowland, Charlie, Isaac, Harry F (capt), Oliver W (capt) and 
Oliver CQ 
RESULTS:  Lost 0-2 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
U9/8 GIRLS HOCKEY v BEECHWOOD (Coaching Session)  
Thursday 13th October 2022 
RED TEAM:  Felicity, Emily, Elsie, Harriet, Lara, Ariana, Octavia, Poppy (capt), Iris and Lexie 
RESULTS:  Won 3-1  PLAYER OF THE MATCH:  Poppy  
BLUE TEAM:  Imogen, Leonor, Ottilie, Tabitha, Lucy, Harriet, Eloise, Rose and Annemieke 
RESULTS:  Lost 2-1  PLAYER OF THE MATCH:  Annemieke    
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WINTER SCHOOL UNIFORM – 2nd half of Autumn Term 2022 
A reminder that when we return to school on 31st October the children should be in the Winter Uniform.  The 
shop have advised us that they have a good level of stock of most winter items but we would ask that parents 
place orders now to ensure enough extra stock can be purchased if needed.   
 

SACRED HEART PTA QUIZ NIGHT 22 

Join us for a fun quiz night!  Saturday, 15 October, 6:30-9:30pm 
Get some friends and family together, arrange a class group or come along to meet 
new people.  Book your tickets now and start planning your team name!   
Tickets are £10 for an individual ticket or £80 for a team, plus processing fee.  
A free drink is included with your ticket.  Bring your own food and nibbles for your table 

and buy drinks from the bar.  
Teams can be of up to 8 people (adults only), and you can either book as a team or individually. If you book an 
individual ticket, we will team you up with others. 
Prizes - and kudos! - for the winning team. 
Please note, we are trialling use of an e-ticketing system for ease of purchase, a small administration fee will be 
added to each ticket.  
Please follow the link for booking https://www.jumblebee.co.uk/ticket/5Ot4weTnX8/detail/id/5270 
 
TOMMY 2022 SKIPPING CHALLENGE 
At Christmas I decided I would set myself a challenge for 2022 to raise money for Cancer Research UK.  So 
since 1 January 2022 I have been skipping 365 skips every day, by New Year’s Eve I will have skipped 133,225 
skips!  I have done this whatever the weather and even when I had Covid to make sure I complete my challenge.  
In February, I decided I would also like to raise money for the children of Ukraine and want to support the Ukraine 
Crisis Appeal, but JustGiving only let you attached one charity to each page so Dad will make a donation to 
them if I finish my challenge! 
Please watch my video and donate if you can as every donation will make a difference and encourage me to 
keep skipping!  https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/TommySkip  
 
OPEN MORNINGS please follow links 

• Battle Abbey School: https://www.battleabbeyschool.com/open-days/  

• St Gregorys: https://www.sgschool.org.uk/open-events/  

• Mayfield School:  https://www.mayfieldgirls.org/admissions/open-mornings  

• Bethany: https://www.bethanyschool.org.uk/admissions/  

• Tunbridge Wells Girls Grammar:  https://www.twggs.kent.sch.uk/548/open-days-and-evenings  

• Tonbridge Grammar School:  https://www.tgs.kent.sch.uk/https/wwwtgskentschuk/year7-admissions  
• Tunbridge Wells Boys Grammar School:  https://www.twgsb.org.uk/2093/open-events  

• Skinners:  https://www.skinners-school.co.uk/admissions/visiting-the-schoolopen-days/  

• Judd:  https://www.judd.online/page/?title=Open+Mornings+%26amp%3B+School+Visits&pid=265  
 

WEEK AHEAD DIARY DATES - WEEK 7 
FUTURE DIARY DATES https://www.sacredheartwadhurst.org.uk/events  

Mon 17th October Harvest Festival (A-L surnames)  09.00 

 School Shop Open  08.30-09.00 
Tue 18th October Harvest Festival (M-Z surnames) 09.00 

Wed 12th October to Fri 28th October – Autumn Half Term 
Mon 31st October  Return to School – Winter School Uniform  08.45 
 School Shop Open  08.30-09.00 

Tue 1st November All Saints Mass @ the Church - Fr Paul  14.00 
Wed 2nd November  Y5 Swimming @ Mayfield  08.45-09.45 
 U11/10 Boys Football v Hilden Oaks (AWAY) TBA 
 U11/10 Girls Hockey v St Ronans (HOME) 14.15 
Thu 3rd November   
Fri 4th November  Awards Assembly  09.00 
 Parent & Toddlers Session  09.00-10.15 

 PTA Children’s Film Night TBC 

 



Key policies are available via the school website or on request from the school. 

 
 

Another busy and exciting week at Sacred Heart School 

where learning is fun! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As part of our Science learning, Year 2 were lucky enough to receive a visit 
from Mark from the charity Animal Kind who came to talk to us about pet care. 
The children thoroughly enjoyed learning about how to care for various pets.  

In class, we have been 
watching the life cycle of 
butterflies with great 
excitement. Sadly, the day 
came when we had to 

release the butterflies into the open air but as 
we did so, they spent a while saying goodbye 
to each of us! 
In English, we have been learning about 
different types of punctuation.  In particular, we 
have learnt how and when to use a question 
mark. The children wrote letters to the Tooth 
Fairy to ask her some questions. After posting 
their letters in our magic fairy post box, we were 
delighted to receive a reply the following 
morning, answering some of those questions!  
 
 

 
In their assembly on Wednesday, Year 3 retold the 
miracle of the Feeding of the Five Thousand. They 
explained that through this miracle, Jesus shows us 
the importance of making sure there is enough for 
everyone and how important it is for us to share.  We 
thought about our global family 
and what we can do to help 
those in need, which is a really 
important message that we will 
continue to think about through 
our Harvest assemblies.  

This week we have been looking at the story of the Little Red 
Hen. We have sequenced the story and then spent time 
retelling it using the farm animals. We have also practised our 
counting by helping Hen to plant the right number of wheat 
seeds. We then had a turn at making our own bread rolls. 
Thankfully, we remembered from the book that we all must 
help in order to enjoy the delicious bread!  
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Year 4 were set a homework task to find out information about a volcano of their choice 
and here are some examples of their fabulous 
work. Everyone worked really hard and created an 
excellent poster, packed full of pictures and 
fascinating facts. We wish we had room to show 
them all in the newsletter!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
In R.E. lessons this week, children in Year 6 have been learning about Rosh Hashanah (Jewish New Year) and 
Yom Kippur (the Day of Atonement). They have learnt about the sounding of the shofar in the synagogue and 
they understand its link to the story of Abraham and Isaac from the Old Testament. Some children spotted how 
Abraham's deep faith in God was like that of Our Lady because they both trusted God implicitly, saying 'yes' to 
whatever was asked of them. To celebrate Rosh Hashanah, Jewish people eat apples with honey to symbolise 
the 'sweet New Year'.  The 
boys and girls in Year 6 
enjoyed tasting them too! 
They have also designed 
their own Rosh Hashanah 
greetings cards to show 
that they have increased 
their knowledge and 
understanding of another 
faith. 
 
In Outdoor Learning 
lessons this half term, children have had a wonderful time, digging a new pond, building shelters, creating artwork 
with an autumnal theme for a collaborative piece and helping to put together the outdoor learning space. They 
even used the outdoors to help with poetry writing on National Poetry Day.  
 


